
 

The first  meet of 2013 occurred 
January 13th at Buz  and Ned’s Real 
Barbeque located at 8205 West 
Broad Street, Richmond, Virginia. 
 
We were joined by new members 
Margie and Fred Meiners.  Margie 
and Fred have a 1964 Studebaker 
Avanti R2.  Unfortunately, they 
were unable to drive it to the meet.  
We look forward to seeing them 
driving it at a later meet.  Welcome 
to CVC Margie and Fred! 
 
Preston Young shared sad news 
about Leonard Shepherd, former 
chapter President and 
Commanding Leader editor.  
Leonard  has been diagnosed as 
suffering from early dementia and 
has moved to an assisted care 
home.    
 
In a show of support  for Leonard 
as a friend and club member, it was 
proposed and approved  by 
members present that the chapter 
send Leonard a gift  of $500.  
Member Herman Gantt added an 
additional gift of support of $100.  
The gift was sent to Leonard’s son 
for his benefit. 
 
The group was pleased to have 
member Frank Drumheller back at 
a CVC meet after a long spell of 
health issues.  Not only did we 
have the pleasure of having Frank, 
he also brought his extensive 
collection of Studebaker  Dealer 
Data Books to share with the 
group.   
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Commanding Leader 
Calendar of Events 

* Designates CVC Event 
 

April 27, 2013 
Saturday  @ 10:00am 

 6th Annual  
Car, Truck & Motorcycle Show  

Hyles Baptist Church 
7220 Courthouse Road  

Chesterfield Virginia 23832 
registration:  9.00am - 11.00am 

INFO: James Leavy, (804) 839-6084 
  Email: jamesleavy@msn.com 

  
May 4, 2013 

Saturday @  10:00am 
4th Annual  

VFW Car &Truck Show 
VFW Post 9808 
7168 Flag Lane 

Mechanicsville, Virginia 23111 
registration: $10 

registration ends @11:30am  
INFO: Vic Weaver 

(804) 746-9808 M-F, 8am-12pm 
Email: vickimcewen@comcast.net  

 
May 4, 2013 

Heart of Virginia Cruise In 
Saturday @ 9:00am—3:00pm 
South Main near McDonalds 

Farmville, Virginia 
INFO: Cathy Trammell 

(434) 392-5003 
Registration form attached 

 
*May 5, 2013 

Sunday @ 2:00pm 
Kanawha Canal Cruise  

Intersection of 14th and Dock streets 
on Virginia Street  

Richmond, Virginia 
Admission: $6.00 
(804) 649-2800  
INFO: http://

www.venturerichmond.com/
experience/canal/rides.html 

 

June 1, 2013 
Saturday @ 9:00am 

Chasing Pavement Vintage Automotive 
Festival 

Mathews, Virginia 
INFO: Director, (570) 350-1422 

http://www.majicjc.com/
VintageGallery/Blog/Day/27/

Month/9/Year/2012.aspx 
 
  

For a complete list of planned  
CVC/SDC and other events,  

go to: http://
centralvirginiachapter.org/

events.html  

More meet photos are on our website!  

CVC/SDC Meet ~ January 13th,  2013 

(L-R) Mike Welch, Fred & Margie Meiners, Debbie Jett, Linwood & Maze 

Melton, Betsy & Preston Young, Martin Pajka, Frank Drumheller 
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Frank Drumheller’s collection of Studebaker dealer data books  

The   collection  includes  all  model years from 1937 to 
1966, with the exception of the rare 1956 book.  
Additional images of Frank’s collection are presented later 
in this issue. 
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CVC/SDC held its annual meeting on March  
10th at the Quaker Steak & Lube restaurant 
located at 8000 West Broad Street, Richmond, 
Virginia. 
 
The weather was perfect for driving our  
Studebakers and 7 were present.  We had two 
Avanti’s at the meet, Maze and Linwood 
Melton’s 1963 and Margie and Fred Meiners 
brought their 1964. 
 
Margie and Fred joined CVC at our January, 
2013, meet and this was the first time the rare 
1964 R2 Avanti was at a CVC meet.  It was 
admired by the club members and Quaker 
Steak patrons alike. 
 
After enjoying our meal, we adjourned to the 
parking area where we held our business 
meeting under the warm March sun. 
 
Nominations were taken to fill the chapter 
offices of President, Vice-President and 
Secretary/Treasurer.  The existing officers were 
nominated and elected to serve for 2013 as 
follows: 
 
 President—Jim Jett 
 Vice-President—Preston Young 
 Secretary/Treasurer—Betsy Young 
 
Other business discussed was the International 
Drive your Studebaker Day observance.  It 
appears the chapter had scheduled September 
8th when the correct date is September 14th.   
 
The chapter International Drive your 
Studebaker Day event will occur on Saturday, 
September 14th, 2013.  This will be a joint 
event with the Southwest Virginia Chapter/SDC. 
 
The regular September meet at Becky and Lee 
Harrison’s will be scheduled for Sunday, 
September 8th, 2013. 
 
The next meet in May was discussed and 
Bottoms Up Pizza was designated as the 
restaurant we will have dinner at after the canal 
cruise. 
 
The site for the November meet was brought 
up and Pamplin Park in Petersburg was 
mentioned as a possibility.  Preston Young will 
look into this or other possible meet sites in the 
Tri-Cities area. 
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CVC/SDC Meet ~ March 10th,  2013 

(L-R ) Martin Pajka, Herman Gantt, Linwood Melton, Fred & Margie Meiners,  Preston Young, 

Maze Melton, Becky Harrison, Betsy Young, Lee Harrison, Bruce Grosvenor, Mike Welch, Jim Jett 

Margie & Fred Meiners 1964 Studebaker Avanti R2  



3 

Central Virginia Chapter 

Visit our website at www.centralvirginiachapter.org 

Next Meet 

May 5th, 2013,  Sunday @ 2:00PM 

Kanawha Canal Cruise  

Intersection of 14th and Dock streets on Virginia Street  

Richmond, Virginia 

Admission: $6.00 

(804) 649-2800  

INFO: http://www.venturerichmond.com/experience/

canal/rides.html 

For the CVC/SDC May meet, we will be taking the Historic 
Kanawha Canal Cruise. 
 
The cruise is an informative, 40-minute, historically 
narrated tour of the James River and Kanawha Canal 
along Richmond’s historic Canal Walk. The covered boats, 
which accommodate up to 35 passengers, depart on the 
hour from the Turning Basin, located at the intersection of 
14th and Dock streets on Virginia Street. 
 
Richmond’s canal system first started in 1789 after George 
Washington lobbied the General Assembly to proceed 
with his vision of a canal and turnpike system that would 
connect the harbors of the east to the trade and market 
opportunities west, all the way to the Rocky Mountains. 
 
The canal cruises are located at 139 Virginia Street in 
Richmond’s historic Shockoe Slip.  
 
Club members should park in the East Cary and Virginia 
Street parking deck.  The entrance faces Virginia Street.  
CVC members can submit their parking receipt to the 
Treasurer for reimbursement. 
 
After the cruise, we will go to Bottoms Up Pizza located at 
1700 Dock Street for dinner. 
 
To view their menu, go to: 
http://www.bottomsuppizza.com/
menu_pizza_pasta_appetizers_salads_richmond_va.php 
 
For driving instructions, go to:  
http://www.mapquest.com. 
 
 

June 30 - July 6, 2013 
in Colorado Springs, Colorado 
 
For information and registration, 
go to: http://www.sdcmeet.com/  
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September  14, 2013 
 

Thomas Jefferson’s 

country home, Poplar 

Forest, in  Forest, Virginia. 

(near Bedford, Virginia) 

 

Mark your calendar! 

http://www.venturerichmond.com/experience/canal/rides.html
http://www.venturerichmond.com/experience/canal/rides.html
http://www.sdcmeet.com/
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Central Virginia Chapter is 10! 

For the CVC meet in March 2008, the group were guest of 

Mary Penn and Hugh Hawthorne of Chesterfield, Virginia. 

 

The Hawthorne’s had an interesting collection ranging from 

Spanish silver to Richard Petty’s race cars. 

 

Below are some images from this meet. 

 

The Commanding Leader  for April, 2008, is reprinted on the 

following pages highlighting this fun meet. 
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The April 2008 issue of “Commanding Leader” is reprinted on the following pages 

Richard Petty’s 1970 NASCAR Plymouth Road Runner Superbird 

Gary Hearn and Richard Petty 
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Central Virginia Chapter is 10! 
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Studebaker in Richmond 

It seems a lot of the automobile dealers in the  

early days were bicycle retailers.  In Richmond, 

Studebaker dealer B. A. Blenner ran a bicycle 

retail and machine shop as did D. A. Prentiss. 

 

D. A. Prentiss ran a bicycle shop at  1205-1207 

Hull Street in the City of Manchester, now 

Richmond, Virginia. 

 

Mr. Prentiss first opened his Studebaker EMF 

agency at  110 North Jefferson Street, 

Richmond, Virginia.   

 

In 1911, Mr. Prentiss moved his agency to it’s 

new location at 1813 West Broad Street, 

Richmond, Virginia. 

Site  of D. A. Prentiss first Studebaker agency location 

today, 

110  North Jefferson Street, Richmond, Virginia 

D. A. Prentiss Studebaker 

Agency ad 

 

Note the other area 

agencies mentioned in 

Petersburg, Oak Grove, 

Fredericksburg and 

Orange 

  

The Times Dispatch, 

Richmond, Virginia,  

June 30, 1912 
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Site  of D. A. Prentiss last Studebaker agency location 

today, 

1813 West Broad Street, Richmond, Virginia 

D.  A. Prentiss E.M.F. 

agency ad  

The Times Dispatch, 

Richmond, Virginia 

April 23, 1911 
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Studebaker Dealer “Data Book” Collection 

Here are  images of some of 

the dealer Data Books in CVC 

member Frank Drumheller’s 

impressive collection. 
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Photos and articles for Newsletter  and 

Website 
Do you have any photos of events you attended?  Is there an 

upcoming event you would like to promote?  Do you have any 

interesting information you would like to share?  If so, send 

them to the editor at jsjett@centralvirginiachapter.org  so 

they can be included in the newsletter and posted on the 

website. 

Polo Shirts, T-Shirts, hats and 

other items displaying the club 

logo are available to club 

members. 

   

The Polo Shirts are available in 

White, Navy or Black in Men's 

and Women's style.  T-shirts 

are available in white in Men’s 

and Women’s style.   
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Studebaker dealer “Data Book” Collection (continued) 

CVC/SDC apparel available  

Items can be ordered and paid for on the club website, go to: 

http://centralvirginiachapter.org/MemberStore.html  

http://centralvirginiachapter.org/MemberStore.html
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Central Virginia Chapter 

You don't have to own a Studebaker to be a member of the club.  If you do, or are just interested in Studebaker automobiles, 

we would love to have you as a member.  You can join and pay membership dues online, or, print and mail the membership 

application.  Membership in the Studebaker Drivers Club is required to join the Central Virginia Chapter. 

Link to join CVC/SDC:    http://centralvirginiachapter.org/JoinCVC.html  

Link to join the Studebaker Drivers Club:    http://www.studebakerdriversclub.com/joinsdc.asp  

Membership 

 

Fourth in a series: 

This Little Light of Mine, I'm Gonna Let It Shine! 

By Bob Shaw, SDC member 

 

As we SDC members know, Studebaker has a fascinating 

history filled with many firsts in the automotive world and 

tons of interesting facts and stories.  For decades the club 

has pretty much hidden its light under a bushel basket as 

the old saying goes.  Your chapter and the national club 

are doing more than ever before to increase public 

awareness and we, as individual members, can help. 

 

As individual members, we can do a lot of small and easy 

things to shine our light publicly on the marque, the 

national club and, most importantly, your chapter. 

 

Are you packin'?  There are a number of essentials that 

should be packed in every Studebaker.  A fire extinguisher, 

extra fuel pump, current SDC membership roster, and a 

few tools are always being mentioned.  To be an effective 

ambassador for the marque and club, you should also pack 

a supply of "Studebaker Story" and SDC brochures, a 

brochure or other info on your chapter, including a 

membership application!  If your chapter has a "business 

card", pack a few of these in your wallet. 

 

Educate with Pride. Okay, maybe that a nice way of saying 

"exercise your bragging rights!"  Some say it's not bragging 

if it is true and there is much truth about Studebakers 

worth bragging about. Besides, if we Studebaker fans don't 

do a little respectful bragging who will?  The truth is 

Studebaker was the first to bring many automotive 

innovations to the public…innovations that most people 

would automatically assume that only the "big 3" could do. 

Be a Champion 
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In the January, 1996 issue of Turning Wheels, Almanac Editor 

Richard Quinn provided an extensive list of Studebaker's "firsts". 

A few of them include: 

 

 The first to cast a 6-cylinder engine in a block (1921). 

 The first to have a double-wall pickup bodies on 

trucks (1937). 

 The first to use self-centering, self-energizing brakes 

(1954). 

 The first to install front seat belts in every car in its 

line (1963). 

 

Of course, that's just for starters.  The complete list is in that 

1996 Turning Wheels issue.  What? You do not have a January, 

1996 Turning Wheels laying around?  Don't worry! You can 

download and print a copy of the Studebaker Firsts list from your 

computer. Just go to: http://www.northstarwheel.com/

resources/studebakerfirsts.pdf 

  

I recommend that you print the Firsts list and include it with the 

other items mentioned above in your car.  You just never know 

when you will have an opportunity to show someone just how 

far ahead Studebaker was throughout its history. 

 

This ends this particular series of articles.  So, now it's time for 

you to arm yourself with the available literature tools, 

enthusiasm and a friendly attitude and go forth and "BE A 

CHAMPION" for Studebaker and your club! 

http://centralvirginiachapter.org/JoinCVC.html
http://www.studebakerdriversclub.com/joinsdc.asp
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Classified Ads 
Approved Classified Ads are free to all CVC/SDC members and available to non-members for $5 per ad.  Ads will be on the website for 90 days and in 1 

newsletter unless renewed. 

For Sale: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 1955 Studebaker Commander Coupe 

This beautiful 1955 Studebaker is in very good condition.  

Equipped with V8 and “3-on-the-tree” manual transmission. 

Contact Eddie Bunch 

Phone: 804-435-1998 

email: healey66@verizon.net Wanted: 

Parts for GT Hawk 

Trim for the back of the Bucket seats, chrome trim that 

goes over the wind lace at back panels.  Contact Jim Jett 

at 804-232-8501 or email jsjett@va.freei.net 
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Cookout and Garage Tour  

September 23rd, 2012 

Sunday @ 2:00PM 

Lee & Becky Harrison  

21481 Rocky Ford Rd  

Jetersville, VA 23083  








